TOWN OF WEDDINGTON
REGULAR PLANNING BOARD MEETING
WEDDINGTON TOWN HALL
1924 Weddington Road
Weddington, NC 28104
JuLY 23,2018 -7:00 P.Mm.

AGENDA

. OPEN THE MEETING
. DETERMINATION OF QUORUM/ADDITIONS OR DELETIONS TO THE AGENDA

. APPROVAL OF MINUTES
A. June 25, 2018 Regular Planning Board Meeting Minutes

. PuBLIC HEARING
A. Review and Consideration of Temporary Use Permit Application for Mud Maze Event to
be held at Hunter Farm on August 25, 2018 from 8:00 am to 3:00 pm

. NEw BUSINESS

A. Land Use Plan Annual Review

B. Discussion of Land Use Plan Timeline for Revisions

C. Discussion of Conservation Subdivision Changes

D. Review and Consideration of Erosion Control Ordinance

. UPDATE FROM TOWN PLANNER AND REPORT FROM JULY TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

. ADJOURNMENT
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TOWN OF WEDDINGTON
REGULAR PLANNING BOARD MEETING
WEDDINGTON TOWN HALL
JUNE 25, 2018 — 7:00 P.M.
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1. OPEN THE MEETING

Chairman Dow opened the meeting at 6:58 p.m.

2. DETERMINATION OF QUORUM/ADDITIONS OR DELETIONS TO THE AGENDA

Quorum was determined with all Planning Board members in attendance: Chairman Rob Dow,
Board members Walt Hogan, Brad Prillaman, Barbara Harrison, Jim Vivian, Steve Godfrey, and
Gerry Hartman

Staff present: Town Administrator/Planner Lisa Thompson and Town Clerk Karen Dewey

Visitors: Bill Deter, Sean Paone from WT Dickson

Chairman Dow suggested switching Old Business and New Business on the agenda. The
Planning Board unanimously agreed.

3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES
A. May 29, 2018 Regular Planning Board Meeting Minutes

Board member Hartman requested that his question of the applicant for the Woodford Chase
Subdivision asking how he sees reasonable use of property be included in the minutes and
corrected the spelling of roundabout.

Motion: Board member Hartman made a motion to approve the May 29,
2018 Regular Planning Board minutes as amended.

Second: Board member Harrison

Vote: The motion passed with a unanimous vote.

** 4. NEw BUSINESS
A. Review and Recommendation of a Modification of the Subdivision Ordinance
Section 46-76(g) Cul de Sac for Weddington Acres (formerly Graham Allen)
Subdivision

Mr. Paone was present for the applicant. Ms. Thompson presented the staff report. Graham
Allen is requesting a modification of the subdivision ordinance from Section 46-76(g),
related to cul de sac length. The request is for a 1,026 foot long cul de sac due to the shape of
the lot. Originally, Planning Board recommended approval for at 762 ft. long cul de sac and
the Town Council approved the modification after they requested the applicant eliminate flag
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lots. The applicant is re-applying to go back to original plan. The applicant has agreed to
construct a right turn taper lane off of Weddington Matthews Road because of concerns
raised in individual conversations with Town Council members. Also, the PRD was approved
by Town Council. Staff recommends two conditions if the Planning Board forwards the
modification with a favorable recommendation:

e The amendments to the construction plans shall be reviewed and approved by staff.
e The revised plat shall be reviewed by Planning Board and approved by Town
Council.

Chairman Dow asked if the applicant is going back to their original plan. Mr. Paone
responded that they are, with slight differences: there is more open space. The change from
original plan of over 700 foot cul de sac to a modified original plan from 2016, a 1025 foot
cul de sac.

Ms. Thompson stated that there have been internal conversations between Applicant and
some Councilmembers. The Council didn’t see a safety concern with the cul de sac length,
however, they would be more in favor of this plan if there was a right turn taper lane from
Weddington Matthews Road into the subdivision. The Applicant is willing to add a right turn
taper lane and the concept has been reviewed and approved by DOT.

Board member Hogan asked why the applicant wanted to go back to the original plan.

Chairman Dow gave some background on the subdivision: when the applicant came in with
the original plan, the interim planner lead them to believe there was no other alternative, the
Planning Board approved it and sent to the Town Council. The Council had issue with the
long cul de sac. After some interactions with the developer, other options became feasible.
The Council sent the plans back to the Planning Board, who unanimously recommended
approval to the Town Council. The Town Council voted unanimously to approve the plan.
Chairman Dow stated that the Applicant has an approved preliminary plat that meets town
ordinance. He asked what material facts in the findings have changed since the last to
presentation. Ms. Thompson responded that there were no changes.

Mr. Paone stated that after looking at the cost estimates, the additional cul de sac length
makes the lower section lots larger. The modification for cul de sac length will give
flexibility to move the houses on the lots to avoid placing them against the power easement.

Board member Vivian stated that he liked the original approved plan. He believes that the cul
de sac length is not worth going back and forth on.

Board member Prillaman asked if the objective is to go back to the original submitted plan.
Mr. Paone responded that it is, with the exception of the larger lots and elimination of the
flag lots and the addition of the right turn taper lane into the subdivision.

Chairman Dow stated that the applicant has an approved plan already. The Planning Board is
being asked for a recommendation of a plan that has already been turned down.
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Board member Hartman asked how many cul de sacs are 1000 feet or near that length.
Chairman Dow responded that has been brought up a lot; there are a lot of them and about
90% were approved by the County prior to Weddington zoning. He stated that until about 7
or 8 years ago, the Town had a 900 foot limit, but wanted 600 foot and let developers ask for
a modification. There is a safety issue at some point.

1.

There are special circumstances or conditions affecting said property such that the
strict application of the provisions of this chapter would deprive the applicant of the
reasonable use of his land. Applicant response: The elongated nature of the existing
property, the environmental conditions, and the Town of Weddington Subdivision
requirements (40,000 sq ft lots, detention ponds, etc) make accessing the southern
portion of the property challenging without the proposed +1,000 linear feet roadway.
The Planning Board agrees that there are not special circumstances that will deprive
the applicant of the reasonable use of his land. The applicant is in possession of an
approved plan that meets the ordinances.

The modification is necessary for the preservation and enjoyment of a substantial
property right of the petitioner. Applicant response: The requested modification will
allow the applicant to develop the southern portion of the property while maintaining
a majority of the natural wetland areas that are included within the property. The
Planning Board agrees that this modification is not necessary; there is already an
approved plan.

The circumstances giving rise to the need for the modification are peculiar to the
parcel and are not generally characteristic of other parcels in the jurisdiction of
this ordinance. Applicant response: The subject property has a unique shape in that
it is elongated, which limits the ability to provide multiple roadway infrastructure in a
cost effective manner. The topography and environmental conditions of the site also
eliminate the options to provide roadway connectivity to adjacent properties. The
Planning Board agrees that the approved plan already takes this into consideration.
The granting of the modification will not be detrimental to the public health, safety
and welfare or injurious to other property in the territory in which said property is
situated. Applicant response: The proposed modification will be constructed to
provide proper emergency access to all subdivision lots. The development will meet
all other Town of Weddington Subdivision requirements. The modification requested
for this property should not affect other property in the area. The Planning Board
agrees that the longer the cul de sac, the more isolated the houses become and thus a
higher safety risk.

The modification will not vary the provisions of the Town of Weddington
Subdivision Ordinance applicable to the property. Applicant response: The proposed
subdivision will meet all other Town of Weddington guidelines other than any items
previously approved by the Town of Weddington Planning Board, Staff, or Town
Council. The Planning Board agrees that in approving this modification, it would vary
the already approved plan, with a variance.

The Planning Board responses to all findings of fact are in the negative.

Motion: Board member Hartman made a motion to forward the Subdivision
Modification Application to Town Council with an unfavorable
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recommendation as they are already in possession of a
modification approval and there has been no significant material
change in the findings of fact that led to the original determination.
Second: Board member Hogan
Vote: The motion passed with a unanimous vote.

Mr. Paone asked: if the applicant wants to increase the cul de sac by only 100 feet, is the
problem the length or the fact that there is already an approved plan that the Planning Board
has issue with.

Chairman Dow responded that in his opinion, it’s both. He stated that if the Town Council
has changed their minds about the cul de sac limits, then the proper thing would be to start
discussion and work on the pros and cons of the process of changing the ordinance. There is
a limit for the cul de sac length, and the longer it is stretched, the more it is going against the
ordinance.

B. Review and Consideration of Minor Subdivision for Wesley Chapel Volunteer Fire
Department for a Portion of Parcel Number 06177015

Ms. Thompson presented the staff report: Wesley Chapel VVolunteer Fire Department is
seeking a minor subdivision for the property located at the northeast corner of Rea and Reid
Dairy Road. It is a total of 1.718 acres and is zoned R40-Conditional. The conditional site
plan for a fire station was approved on June 11, 2018. 7:34. The proposed minor subdivision
is in general conformity with the Town of Weddington Zoning and Subdivision Ordinances;
therefore staff recommends approval with conditions listed:

1. Certificate of approval signature block needs to be amended to wording of section 46-
40(c)(7) for the Planning Board chair to sign.

2. Add the name, address, and telephone number of the owner and developer in the
signature block.

3. The use of the parcel and adjacent parcels shall be noted.

4. The zoning for the property needs to be amended to R-40 Conditional - WCVFD.

5. Add the township to the location data in the title block.

The Planning Board is the approving authority for a minor subdivision.

Chairman Dow commented that this application is not from the property owner. Ms.
Thompson responded that she has a signed affidavit from the property owner. He asked if
there are other factors to be considered in the approval of this subdivision. Ms. Thompson
responded that just the subdivision checklist. He asked if the property has water and sewer.
Ms. Thompson responded that the property does not have sewer. Chairman Dow asked if a
soil test has been done. He asked if UCPW needs to sign off for a septic field. Ms. Thompson
stated that it is part of the subdivision checklist, but usually just to see if the lot is large
enough to build a home. If UCPW cannot sign off on the septic, then the fire department
would share a utility easement with their neighbor.

Board member Vivian commented that the capacity for this building is significantly larger
than for a single family home. Ms. Thompson stated that the septic is a different process than
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for this approval of a division of a piece of property. The checklist requires a septic report,
and that is typically to check if a lot is large enough to fit a single family home.

Chairman Dow stated that this use is more strenuous than for a single family home. He
believes the Board should approve the subdivision subject to UCPW septic approval, just like
all the other subdivisions. If the applicant doesn’t get approval, they can come in with the
easements. Ms. Thompson stated that the easement approval can be done administratively, so
it would ok to move forward with approval tonight.

Chairman Dow believes that the Board should give this subject approval based on UCPW
approval for the septic field.

Board member Hartman asked if the Board would want to subject the approval on the
completion of the entire subdivision checklist. Ms. Thompson commented that the 5
conditions are what is left incomplete from the checklist.

Board member Harrison commented that the sewer line is about 1000 feet away. Ms.
Thompson stated that she believes that connecting to the sewer line eventually is the goal.

Chairman Dow asked the Board if they were comfortable approving the subdivision with a
6" condition for sewer approval.

Motion: Board member Hartman made a motion to approve a minor
subdivision for Wesley Chapel VVolunteer Fire Department with the
conditions listed and the additional condition that septic must be
approved by Union County Public Works.

Second: Board member Prillaman

Vote: The motion passed with a unanimous vote.

C. Presentation of Town Survey Results

Ms. Thompson highlighted the survey results. There were 994 survey responses. Of those,
there were 965 unique responses. There were 26 responses from duplicate IPs. Most of those
were couples responding to the survey. There were 3 residents that acknowledged that they
took it twice so they could add something to their response. Over all there was a 31% of
household response rate. There were 62 subdivisions represented. 39 % of respondents have
lived here 10 or more years. The responses were well represented by age and length of
residency.

Pace of growth: 47% say it is too fast; 30% say fast. Over half of the respondents in total
believe the pace of growth is fast.

The majority of residents say if there has to be new development, make it park or open
space. 17% of respondents want no new development.

Preferred residential types: the majority of the written notes say to bring back the larger
lots. Ms. Byers believes there may have been some confusion about the conservation
subdivision and lot size question.
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54% of the respondents support conservation districts and 46% do not.

In terms of nonresidential development: small or locally owned business is preferred; and
traditional recreation and tourism.

66% of respondents would not like to see more business.

Preferred style of eatery: Towns can regulate types of uses more than actual brand. 30%
said no eateries. 52% said sit-down or some sort of fine dining. Only 1% said fast food.

Current shopping locations: a lot of the respondents go into Charlotte, Wesley Chapel &
Matthews.

Transportation concerns: the top concern is traffic. There are specific comments and
discussion of specific roads available within the detail of the survey summary. Road
conditions had a lot of comments.

Responses concerning walkability: 46% respondents said it is important; 38% said that it
isn’t important, and 16% don’t care.

Existing parks and open space: 54% satisfied with existing parks and open space; 46% are
not.

Preference of pathways: if the Town would put in paths, what kind would residents like:
44% greenway; multi use paths 29%; 22% none; 6% other. In the transportation section of
the survey, there were requests for bike lanes.

When asked if a new park is a good town investment, 65% said yes.

Services: 49% say the current noise, lighting and sign ordinances are adequate, 14%
responded that they are not adequate and 38% are not aware of what the ordinances are.

Police & Fire: adequate; large majority of respondents don’t want to increase.

Other Services: respondents want more services, but 34% don’t want to pay more for
them.

There was a stated concern to recreate a sense of identity especially in light of fast growth
from respondents.

The #1 reason to move here is schools. It’s rural, larger lots, quality of life, proximity to
Charlotte, and low taxes were also mentioned.

Analysis:
e Responses to various questions were similar across voting districts
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e Younger respondents supported new parks and other modes of transportation

e Tenure (1-10 year) were more open to commercial spaces; access to public
transportation and a new park

e RCD residents supported the conservations subdivisions more than people that lived
in conventional subdivisions (70%).

Implications:

e Slow or stop growth in terms of residential or commercial.

e Reevaluate RCD density — % acre versus 12,000 sq ft seems to be a little more
palatable

e County-Town cohesion-roads are not town responsibility.

e Public Education — frustrated with redistricting; need to understand that Town has no
say but maybe consider a way that Town and County can work together

e Code Enforcement — Nuisances — there is a lot of confusion about code enforcement
and what codes there are to actually be enforced. (i.e. sheds falling down, etc.); if
there isn’t code for certain nuisances, there isn’t anything to be enforced.

e No Commercial growth.

e Investin Parks & Green Spaces.

Chairman Dow commented that the respondents that live in a community with large open
spaces want more parks.

Board member Hogan stated that he got the feeling that people didn’t know the difference
between the RCD and R40 subdivisions. He expressed the need for public education on the
distinction.

Chairman Dow stated that there is a misconception that the Town has control or input in the
schools or public roads. He asked Ms. Thompson if staff receives a lot of calls that the Town
can’t do anything about. She responded that about 50% of the complaints are those that are
not covered by any ordinance or is out of the Town’s control.

Board member Hogan stated that his takeaway from the results is that the Town is in good
position to look down the road to plan. He believes the perception is that runaway growth is
causing Weddington to disappear.

Chairman Dow stated that the Town cannot stop growth, but it can control what it looks like.
D. Discussion of Meeting with Randall Arendt

Ms. Thompson stated that after the survey, she noticed there are a lot of misconceptions with
RCD subdivisions. She pulled tax values from GIS and discovered that the smaller lots had
higher tax base. Mr. Arendt has presented a review of the zoning and subdivision ordinances
regarding the conservation subdivisions (hereby included for the record). She asked that the
Planning Board look at what they don’t like and do like from the RCD subdivisions.



*%*

Town of Weddington

Regular Planning Board Meeting
06/25/2018

Page 8 of 10

5.

The meeting with Mr. Arendt is July 10" and will include a visit to The Enclave and
Harlow’s Crossing subdivisions and any others the Planning Board would like to visit.

Chairman Dow stated that Gardens on Providence one of the first RCD subdivisions and has
some interesting features. He believes that is a good subdivision for viewshed buffer. Ms.
Thompson stated that she likes Lake Forest Preserve because there are little pockets of open
space between the houses. Hadley Park has open space that is unusable. The houses are all
back to back.

Chairman Dow asked Ms. Thompson if there is anything she would like the Board to do to
prepare for the meeting. She answered that the Board should gather topics they want Mr.
Arendt to cover and choose subdivisions to visit. There will be a public presentation at 7pm
on the 10™ an internal meeting on the 11"

Board member Hartman asked about active and passive open spaces. Mr. Paone responded
that active open spaces have to meet certain criteria and passive open spaces generally
include buffers and are inaccessible.

Board member Godfrey asked what influence Weddington has over the other municipalities
that abut us. Chairman Dow responded that extra territorial jurisdiction can give zoning
rights to areas surrounding the Town.

OLD BUSINESS
A. Discussion of Marginal Access Street

Chairman Dow commented that a lot of these problems come back to fundamental
subdivision design. There is nothing in the Town’s ordinance that says which way houses
should face. The Town doesn’t have anything that says “where possible, homes should face
internal subdivision streets”. He feels that is the source of a lot of problems. All lots should
face internal streets where possible. There would be no issue with the Reese Gibson property.
We can get a lot of information and input from Mr. Arendt.

Board member Harrison stated that her subdivision has CCRs that require houses to face
internal roads. She asked if all subdivisions require that.

Chairman Dow stated that Weddington never had this problem until the economy took a
dive. Property values were cut and track builders are coming in and figuring out how to get
around the ordinances.

Ms. Thompson explained that there is language in the RCD ordinance that covers some of the
concerns. She combined all the road standards from both and moved them into the general
street standards section.

Chairman Dow stated that the Town needs to set standards and if an applicant has a special
case, the modification needs to be applied for before sketch plan approval. Ms. Thompson
stated that the town approved the change that requires the modification to be approved before
sketch plan is approved.
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Chairman Dow asked the Board if they had any questions regarding Marginal Access Streets
to pose to Mr. Arendt.

Board member Hartman mentioned asking about passive and active open spaces.
Ms. Thompson mentioned asking about the RCD cul de sac limits.
Chairman Dow stated that he was strictly speaking about the marginal access street language.

Board member Hartman agreed that the core of the problem is that the Town doesn’t have
consistent standards. Board member Prillaman stated that after reading through Ms.
Thompson’s edits to the language, he sees that the Town has created an RCD functionality
that doesn’t necessarily follow the RCD recommendations. The Town has created a hybrid.
Some issues wouldn’t have happened because how the project would have been built. Once
the meeting with Mr. Arendt happens, some of those issues would be resolved.

Chairman Dow asked the Board how they want to approach this issue.
Board member Harrison agreed to wait on this topic and get guidance from the meeting with
Mr. Arendt.

Board member Hogan stated that he would be interested in getting the Board thoughts after
meeting with Mr. Arendt.

The Planning Board agreed to read through the changes Ms. Thompson made in the Marginal
Access Street language and wait until after the meeting with Mr. Arendt to tackle the
Marginal Access Street issue.

6. UPDATE FROM TOWN PLANNER AND REPORT FROM JUNE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

Ms. Thompson stated that the Town Council approved the Woodford Chase modification
application for a longer cul de sac and the preliminary plat. The Town Council also approved the
Wesley Chapel Volunteer Fire Department Conditional Rezoning and reviewed the survey
results.

7. ADJOURNMENT

Motion: Board member Prillaman made a motion to adjourn the June 26,
Regular Planning Board meeting at 8:30 p.m.

Second: Board member Hartman

Vote: The motion passed with a unanimous vote.

Robert Dow, Chairman
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Adopted:

Karen Dewey, Town Clerk



TOWN OF
WEDDINGTON

MEMORANDUM
TO: Chairman and Planning Board
FROM: Lisa Thompson, Town Administrator/Planner
DATE: July 23, 2018
SUBJECT: Temporary Use Permit — Mud Maze

Mr. James Sweitzer submitted an application for a Temporary Use Permit for a Mud Maze event to
raise money for Project Alive. The proposed event will be at the Hunter Farm located at 13616
Providence Rd. on Saturday, August 25, 2018, from 8:00 am — 3:00 pm.

Application Information

Date of Application: July 2, 2018

Property Owner’s Name: Nancy Anderson

Parcel 1D#: 06150044

Property Location: 13624 Providence Road, Weddington (Hunter Farm)
Existing Zoning: R-CD

Existing Use: Agricultural

Property Size: 47.6580 Acres

Additional Information:

Projected attendance is projected at 700 persons

A copy of the Certificate of Liability Insurance is on file with the Town of Weddington

Food vendors have approval from Union County Environmental Health

A Union County Mass Gathering Permit has been applied for with Union County Environmental
Health.

Portable bathroom facilities will be used.

e The location for all proposed uses can be found on the Site Plan provided.

e The applicant has applied for two TUPs within the last 12 months.



In accordance with the provisions of Article I, Section 58-13 of the Weddington Zoning Ordinance,
the property owners and the owners of the parcels of land within 200 feet of the property involved
in the Temporary Use Application have been sent notification of the public hearing.

Before issuing any temporary use permit, the planning board shall make the following
determinations:

(i) That the proposed temporary use will not materially endanger the public health, welfare and
safety;

(i) That the proposed temporary use will not have a substantial negative effect on adjoining
properties;

(i) That the proposed temporary use is in harmony with the general purpose and intent of this
chapter and preserves its spirit; and

(iv) The proposed temporary use is held no more than four times per year at any particular
location.

Staff has reviewed the application and submitted documents and finds the Temporary Use Permit
Application to be incompliance with Weddington’s Zoning Ordinance and therefore recommends
approval.
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Temporary Use Permit Application

prplicant Information Permit Number:

jName: ﬁ) amty SV@LJ{L ér Phone Number: 70 - 6 (g ~H13Y
‘Mailing Address: 7o po Abrocy Pw\t LA Email: ﬁp (LM my 8 ? Mal. (o™
?City: GJ\UL/ ke State: /L Zip: 2 ¥is

éPropertv Owner Information (if different from applicant) )
Name:  Maa & A’ A 50 A (.H ke Carm ) Lot Number:
jAddress: \3 Lad P foen bonct, P\ﬁ Subdivision; N /ﬂ'

;City: "\Af‘f’:“a"\:}&m!\ State A/ Zip: a4 ?{0 Y Parcel Number: J¢ / 5ﬂ00 ¢ (/

| Describe the nature of the use requested:

we e }\Os\wﬁ o Mad Mate BEuek o
Fage  Moatd Ly frojok  AMive.

\Findings of Fact:
‘The proposed temporary use will not materially endanger the public, health, welfare and safety; and
> ¢ Yes
o No
The proposed temporary use will not have a substantial negative effect on adjoining properties; and
o _Yes
No
The proposed temporary use is in harmony with the general purpose and intent of the ordinance and preserves its spirit; and
Yes
o No
The propgsed temporary use is held no more than three times per year at any particular location.
‘ Yes
o No

On a separate page provide the following -

Narratlve including: Qther Submittal Requirements (if applicable):

! o Nature of use o A site plan showing parking and the layout of event area
: o DPuration of use o Proof of adequate insurance to cover the event

Hours of operation o Certification of review from Union County Sheriff’s Department or
NC Highway Patrol regarding traffic and crowd control

o Union County mass gathering permit requircd?

o Certification of review from Union County Health Department

o Department of Revenue weckend Temp. Sales and Use ID# for retail

Temporary structures

o

o Lighting
o)

o Signage

o Projected attendance
o Waste/trash disposal sales
Q;/ LT
Slgnature of Applicant Date Sifmature o roperty Owner (if different)
jPermn Approved? Yes No If Yes, Permit is Valid from:

Zoning Administrator Date
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2018 Land Use Plan Annual Review

The Town is to conduct an annual review every July to determine its progress in achieving the land use plan
goals, objectives and strategies. During this review, the Town should evaluate development decisions (e.g.,
zoning changes, subdivisions, building permits and public works projects) that have been made by the Town
and other jurisdictions, growth trends, and the progress made in accomplishing the strategies listed in this
Plan element. The result of the annual review may be to recommend revisions to policies, the future land
use map, or the implementation program.

Below is a list of items reviewed by the Planning Board over the past year and how they continue comply
with the plan:

e Preliminary Plats/Construction plans: Canisteo Subdivision, Weddington Glen, Woodford Chase

Through this process natural resources are preserved and adjacent properties are protected. Restrictions
were placed for grading and clearing, protecting floodplain and waterways, and erosion control. Drainage
areas, soils and impervious surfaces were all factored in as part of the stormwater calculations to protect
downstream properties from off-site run-off. The plan review considered the Town’s roadway standards
and included appropriate turn lane improvements and site distance regulations to help with congestion
management. For Woodford Chase, the Town requested additional front setbacks and a tree save area for
lots fronting Hwy 84.

Recommendations: design around useable open space, consider a mass grading ordinance, consider erosion
control issues, analyze private access/easements (under review) and evaluate yield plans

e Final plats: Harlow’s Crossing-Phase 1 Map 2, Atherton Subdivision-Phase 2 Map 4, Weddington
Acres Subdivision

e Rezoning/CUP amendments: WCVFD - R60-R40, WCVFD - Conditional , Weddington United
Methodist Church — Columbarium, All Saints — Amendment, Weddington Glen R40-RCD, Weddington
Swim and Racquet Club Amendment

Visual effect from surrounding properties and roadways were protected with adding and maintaining buffers and

site specific conditions were taken into account through the conditional zoning processes. The reviews ensured

the plans were consistent with the Town’s quality and aesthetic values.

e Entry monuments: Harlows Crossing

The Board took into consideration the electrical lines to plant the right trees in the right location and also
examined the site triangles.

Recommendations: The board discussed needing to see the landscape plans for all thoroughfare buffers.
e Text amendments:

The Board only adopted two text amendments with regards to landscaping near the power lines and to clear up
the process for modifications.

e Other
Town Survey — The town survey needs to be analyzed for future changes to the land use plan.

Recommendations: (besides the needed changes to RCD) — Adopt a Park and Greenway Master Plan for
greenway development.
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Visit with Randall Arendt — Several suggestions to process, buffers, site design, implementation, site walks
was suggested by Mr. Arendt.

Recommendation: The Planning Board and Council shall use his report to make changes to the subdivision
ordinance

Erosion Control Issues

Recommendation: Town erosion control ordinance

Planning Board training — great review of process, policy and duties
Recommendation: Annual training

The Town has a representative on the Charlotte Regional Transportation Planning Organization to stay
informed and have input on road and thoroughfare plans.

Recommendation: List intersection and road improvement needed. Possibly consider having the Town
traffic engineer to provide basic information to submit projects for funding.

The Town continues to maintain the medians on Providence Road to enhance rural look.

The Town currently contracts with an outside agency for a part-time code enforcement officer to investigate
complaints about violations of the Town’s ordinance.

Recommendation: Town to consider junk vehicle, abandoned vehicle and nuisance ordinance

The Town continues to work with engineering consultants to ensure that all storm water detention ponds
meet the Town’s requirements and are inspected annually.

Recommendation: Continue the construction inspector and consider town erosion control ordinance.

The Town utilizes the Traffic Impact Analysis Ordinance to minimize the impact of new construction on
Town roads and infrastructure.



TOWN OF
WEDDINGTON

MEMORANDUM
TO: Chairman and Planning Board
FROM: Lisa Thompson, Town Administrator/Planner

DATE: July 23, 2018

SUBJECT: Land Use Plan Amendments and Timeline

The introductory paragraph of the Land Use Plan requires the plan to be updated every
five years. Given the results of the survey, staff does not foresee any major changes to
the Land Use Plan. Reviewing the plan for updates, Chapter by Chapter, may be a good
exercise for familiarity and to oversee the changes as it progresses.

Staff believes the Planning Board’s role is to examine the details and discuss changes to
each section every month. After Planning Board review, staff will provide the feedback
and comments to Council each month via email so they can keep up with the changes.

The draft timeline below allows for the Planning Board to review Chapters 1-4 over the
next few months. The last month the Board shall consider the Map and if needed, any
changes for additional land use designations. We’ll then bring it through the public
hearing process as outlines in GS 160A-383.

Draft timeline

7/23 - Chapter I-Introduction
Chapter II-Community Vision

8/27- Chapter I11-Goals & Policies

9/24- Chapter IV-Plan Administration & Implementation Strategies
10/22- Map Review and Final Recommendation

11/13 - Town Council - Call for a public hearing

12/10- Town Council - Adoption of Revised Land Use Plan & Map



To:

From:

Date:

Randall Arendt, FRTPI, ASLA (Hon.)
6 Sparwell Lane
Brunswick, Maine 04011
207-406-4242
rgarendt@comcast.net
WWW.greenerprospectscom
"Designing with Nature for People"\

Lisa Thompson

Town Administrator / Planner
Weddington, NC

Randall Arendt

June 26, 2018

Subject: Review and Recommendations Regarding Conservation Subdivision Regulations

Thank you for asking me to review the town’s zoning and subdivision regulations regarding conservation
subdivisions.

Below are my findings and recommendations, specifically addressing the concerns expressed in the
community survey.

Density Concerns: It is important for residents to understand that conservation subdivisions do not
permit a greater number of homes than would be built in conventional subdivisions, due to the Yield Plan
requirement mentioned above. If they are concerned about the number of homes being built in town, the
only way to lower that number (in any zoning district) would be to increase the minimum land
requirements per dwelling (say from 40,000 SF to perhaps 60,000 SF, in the R-40 district). Although this
kind of “downzoning” is legal, it is typically opposed strongly by landowners and developers, and this
issue is beyond the scope of my review.

Home Price/Value Concerns: Because developers must buy the same amount of expensive land to build
say 25 homes, regardless whether they are within conventional subdivisions or in conservation
subdivisions, they cannot, financially, sell homes in conservation subdivisions for less than those in
conventional subdivisions. Because conservation subdivisions are an option that developers can either
select or not, they would not opt for this approach if it were less lucrative for them. In fact, experience
shows that many homebuyers are willing to pay more for a home on a smaller lot in neighborhood with
preserved open space than they are for the same home on a larger lot without open space. Developers of
golf course subdivisions have known this for decades: open space boosts the value of the smaller lots
because many people like to live next to preserved land. A recent review by Weddington town staff, of
the value of homes built between 1996 and 2016, found that homes on the smaller RCD lots (typically 15-
20,000 SF) were 49.2% higher in value than homes on lots ranging from one to two acres ($605,779 for
homes on the smaller lots with open space, versus $406,066 for homes on lots on one- to two acres with
no open space).

Spacing of Homes: The observation that homes in recent conservation subdivisions have “less curb
appeal” than those in earlier conservation subdivisions or in conventional developments is probably an
individual judgment call, based on personal preferences, which is understandable in a community where
homes have traditionally been built on larger, wider lots. However, there is a fairly simple way to address
concerns about homes being built too close together: homes in new conservation subdivisions in the



future can be required to have more space between them by increasing sideyard setbacks. Many
developers would probably respond by modifying their house designs so their homes would be say 10-12
feet less wide and perhaps 15-20 feet deeper, providing the same total floorspace. In fact, there is a
national trend in this direction anyway, with many house designs becoming slimmer and deeper (see
photo examples in the llustrated Appendix). Interestingly, there appears to be little push-back among
homebuyers, who apparently like the stronger sense of community that these newer house designs seem to
suggest. (Another approach, which | earnestly recommend against, would be to increase lot widths, which
would increase street lengths and costs, and reduce the conservation land. It should be noted that
developers do not pay for streets, as they pass the initial cost onto homebuyers, and ongoing maintenance
costs onto the town.)

Appearance of the Open Space: The town’s regulations require maintenance plans prepared by
subdivisions applicants and approved by the town. Those regulations could be augmented by additional
wording listing typical open space types (mown lawn, fields/meadows, pastures, woodlands, etc.) with
typical maintenance schedules and suggested procedures where desirable. For example, grass not mown
on a weekly basis during the growing season could be managed as a meadow with annual mowing in the
late fall, after wildflower seed have been set. There is a particular natural beauty to well-managed
meadows, and annual mowing would prevent them from being overrun by invasive species such as rosa
multiflora or Japanese knotweed. (Again, please see photos in the lllustrated Appendix.) Woodlands
could be managed so that trails are cleared and trimmed every spring and fall. Trees could be inspected
annually and those found to be injured or weak, posing danger of falling onto streets, trails, or structures.,
would be required to be removed.

Permanent Protection of the Open Space: The town’s regulations provide for perpetual conservation
easements that permanently protect